
 
Duxbury Local Historic District Commission 

 
Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, May 15, 2018 7:04 PM 

 
 

 

Terry Vose | Phil Tuck | Renee Mierzejewski | Bill McArdle 

 
Meeting called to order @ 7:10pm  
 
Possible Buildings to consider: 
Girl Scout House was built in 1850 Tarkiln is 1889 and 1925 

 
St. John’s is out - can’t commit to being in an LHD at this time  

 Phil Tuck suggested: Make a list of definite houses and another list of houses we’d like to include 

 Terry will talk with residents on King Caesar Rd. (the Hendron’s house) 

 Bill will talk with Jackson Kent  
o Fernando Guittart’s house 

o Phil or Terry will talk with Kathy Palmer 
o Mike will approach Chris Sherman to 

see if he wants to be included  
o Mike’s House 
o Town Hall and Selectman’s Office 
o Firehouse at Bluefish Tarkiln 
o Girl Scout House 
o The American Legion Building 

 
Criteria for MACRIS inclusion and Tear Down Statistics for Duxbury: 
MACRIS – has no rules about why homes are included in the MACRIS file.  
Terry will figure out how many 75+ yr. old houses disappear each year 

 
Questions: 
When do we have the interested residents execute the notarized confirmation letter?  
Ask Shawn Dahlen who we approach about some town buildings. 

 



Who will contact these Building Owners: 

 Cable House by the flagpole - old bank and telegraph office - Phil 
will work on that  

 Fernando and Hendren - Terry 

 Yacht Club Building - need to speak with the Commodore - Terry 
will talk with them 1635 Trail - Duxborough Path 

 Sweetser’s Building - Rob Fawcett - ask him if that building can be 
included in a district  

 Peter Smith & Pam Campbell Smith - Phil and Terry will meet with Peter to see if he and 
Pam would like to include their house in a district. 

 

Meeting Adjourned: 7:54 pm 


